



Mr David Blunt Clerk of the Parliament Parliament of New South Wales Macquarie Street SYDNEY NSW 2000

Dear Mr Blunt

Re: Legislative Council Standing Committee on Law and Justice First review of the workers compensation scheme.

The NSW Government response to the report and recommendations of the above review is required by 11 September 2017.

As the Legislative Council Standing Committee on Law and Justice (the Committee) noted in its report, the NSW workers compensation system has undergone significant legislative, structural and governance reforms in recent years. Given the complexity of the system and the significant and serious issues identified in the Committee's report, the Government is committed to providing a detailed and considered response to the recommendations.

I am writing to seek your approval for an extension to 11 October 2017 for the Government response to be provided to the Committee and Parliament.

I have raised this proposed extension with the Committee Chair, The Hon Shayne Mallard MLC, and he has not identified any concerns.

Should you wish to discuss this request, please contact my acting Chief of Staff, Jane Standish on (02) 8574 6622.

Yours sincerely

The Hon Victor Dominello MP

Minister for Finance, Services and Property

5-9-14